
 

 

 

 

 

June 17, 2025 
LOW PRESSURE SEWER SYSTEM PROJECT UPDATE: 

Thanks to all the residents who signed up on July 13th. Upcoming  Important dates: 

• inhouse sign up on July 22nd ; from 5:00 p.m – 8:00 p.m. (Admin Office) 

• sign-up deadline is August 7th, 2025 so get your application filled out and into the office before this date.   

If you have any questions regarding the project, call Administration or Operations.  Please do not interrupt the 

contractors as they are on a tight timeline.    

 

Next week the Project Team  will have the names of Electrical Companies that residents may be interested in 

using if electrical upgrades are required.  They are  going over the requirements with these companies so that 

the companies will be familiar with what is required.   

 

The mainlines will be installed first over the next 6 weeks and on service work will begin in Late August. 

 

AE’s update on Construction July 21-August 7 

Starting Monday, July 21, Subterra will begin directional drilling the main lines in the south end of Shields, 

specifically along  the Mawson Drive Alley, Mawson Drive, and Memorial Drive to McCrimmon intersection. This 

phase of construction is expected to take approximately one week. Note (Subterra will be installing all the main 

lines first and will be coming back to do all the services afterwards. This is expected to begin in late August). 

Once this initial phase of Mawson and Memorial are complete, Subterra will continue progressing north through 

the community, with work first moving to McCrimmon Crescent and McMillan Crescent. 

 

Subject to contractor progress, we anticipate the following work area schedule: 

• Mawson alley Monday, July 21st  to Wednesday July 23rd. 

• Mawson Drive Wednesday July 23 to Thursday July 24th 

• Memorial (Mawson to McCrimmon) Friday July 25th  to Sunday July 27th 

• McCrimmon week of July 28 

 

Safety Reminders: 

With the drilling operations beginning late Monday or on Tuesday, should be reminded: 

• to avoid parking on the roads and to not leave boats, trailers along the road so that the contractor has 

unencumbered access and to avoid conflicts with contractor equipment. 

• expect temporary road closures and construction activity in the areas 

• avoid these streets when possible 

• stay a safe distance away from the construction equipment and working zones 

• follow any signage or direction from workers on site. 

• We also ask that parents and guardians remind children not to remove utility locate flags, wooden 

stakes, or other construction-related markings. These indicators are critical for the safety and accuracy 

of ongoing work 


